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Mayor’s Report  

May 10, 2022 Council Meeting 

 

Road Ends Study Public Meeting 

The City of Port Colborne, in consultation with Sierra Planning, has undertaken a study of the 
north/south roads that terminate at the Lake Erie shoreline, including: 

 Lorraine Road 

 Weaver Road 

 Pinecrest Road 

 Cedar Bay Road 

 Silver Bay Road 

 Wyldewood Road 

 Pleasant Beach Road 

 Holloway Bay Road 

The final report will be presented to Council at a special virtual Public Meeting on Monday, 
May 16, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. 

Due to the importance of this topic to Council, staff, and our community, this meeting will be 
virtual to ensure Council can hear from all delegates. 

To register as a delegate at the virtual Public Meeting, or to submit a written delegation, 

email roadends@portcolborne.ca, call 905-835-2900 x115, or drop off written delegations 
to the attention of the Deputy Clerk at City Hall, 2nd floor, 66 Charlotte Street, by 12 p.m. on 
Friday, May 13, 2022.  Each delegate will have 5 minutes to speak. 

 

  

https://www.portcolborne.ca/en/business-and-development/resources/Documents/Current%20Projects/PortColborneRoadAllowanceReview_FinalReport.pdf
mailto:roadends@portcolborne.ca
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Test it Tuesday is returning Tuesday, May 17 
 

Port Colborne Fire & Emergency Services will be heading to homes in Port Colborne on 
Tues., May 17, for ‘Test it Tuesday’. To ensure every Port Colborne home has a working 
smoke and carbon monoxide alarms, residents are encouraged to PORTicipate by testing 
their alarms. 

Fire fighters will be visiting neighbourhoods across Port Colborne assisting residents with 
alarm testing and installing working alarms if the homes do not comply. These efforts are 
extending across the Niagara region as the 11 other municipalities of the Niagara Chapter of 
Ontario Municipal Fire Prevention Officers Association will also be participating in ‘Test it 
Tuesday’. 

During the month of May, Port Colborne Fire & Emergency Services will also be installing 
battery operated smoke and carbon monoxide alarms, free of charge, in all single-family 
dwellings (while quantities last, restrictions apply). Interested residents are to call 905-834-
4512 to learn more and schedule an appointment. 

International Museum Day 
 

May is museum month and Wednesday, May 18, 2022, marks International Museum Day. 

The Port Colborne Historical & Marine Museum has planned events for residents and visitors.  

Highlighting the power of museums, the museum is curating a ‘build your own exhibit’ 

adventure, as they collectively create a mini exhibit that celebrates our local history! Tune in 

to the museum’s Instagram stories every Tuesday and Thursday to vote on which artifacts 

you would like to see displayed. The final exhibit will be unveiled on May 18 from 12 to 5 p.m. 

at the Port Colborne Historical Marine Museum, 280 King Street.  

 

National Nurse’s Week 
 

Nationanl Nurse’s Week is May 9-15.  The theme this year is #WeAnswerTheCall and was 

developed by the Canadian Nurses Association to showcase the many roles that nurses play 

in a patient’s health-care journey. The pandemic brought to light the courage and commitment 

that nurses work under every day and show the important role that nurses play in the 

community.  

 

Thank you and stay safe. 

 

https://www.instagram.com/portcolbornemuseum/?hl=en

